
Remembering What Jesus Fulfills 
One of the common themes that will be 

proclaimed in churches around the world this 
Christmas season is how the birth of Jesus is a 
fulfillment of Old Testament prophecy.  Here 
are some of the fulfilled prophecies at the time 
of Jesus’ birth.   

• He was born of a virgin (Isaiah 7:14)
• Born in Bethlehem (Micah 5:2)
• The weeping over the children killed 

by Herod (Jeremiah 31:15)  
• Jesus escapes into Egypt (Hosea 

11:1) 
Going further, I have read 

studies of the Bible that describe 
how Jesus fulfilled 353 Old 
Testament prophecies during 
His life.  Among these 
prophecies are such things as 
Jesus being a descendant of 
David; performing signs of 
healing; speaking in parables;
ministry in Galilee; greeted as a 
king while entering Jerusalem; and 
His crucifixion (See Psalm 22 and Isaiah 
53).   A mathematician, Dr. Peter Stoner, calculated 
the odds of  one person fulfilling just 8 of the Old 
Testament prophecies about the Messiah.  According 
to Dr. Stoner, the probability of just 8 of the 
prophecies being fulfilled is 1 in 1017 (1 in 
100,000,000,000,000,000)!!!  This is amazing!!  Can 
you imagine the odds of just one person fulfilling all 
353 Old Testament Prophecies? 

In talking about the Old Testament prophecies, 
we need to remember that the prophets did not just 
talk about future events, but also talked about those 
things for which our heart longs. Isaiah 61 is a 
perfect example of the things that our heart desires.  
Here is a short summary of the promises found in 
Isaiah 61.  

• Healing for the broken hearted
• Liberty to those in bondage 

• Comfort to those that mourn
• The presence of God in our midst
• The doing away of evil
• Beauty instead of ashes
• Gladness instead of mourning
• Ruined cities finding new life and vitality
• Past failures and mistakes finding second 

chances
• Broken relationships being made whole 

These are the things for which we pray.  
Isaiah 61 is the intersection of our 

heart’s longing and God’s promises.  
In the Gospels, Jesus, the one 

who fulfills over 350 recognized 
prophecies, never spoke about His 
fulfillment of them as He was doing 

them except for one time.  It was 
when He was in the Synagogue 
of His home town, Nazareth, 
and after He read Isaiah 61 (see 
the above themes).  After He had

read Isaiah 61, He sat down and said 
to those there “Today this 
scripture has been fulfilled in your 

hearing” (Luke 4:21).  

The one prophecy that Jesus literally said about 
Himself – “I fulfill this” – is the prophecy 

about the deep longings of our soul.   

The longing for the healing of our 
brokenness, freedom from our bondage, redemption 
of ruined lives, and of the rejoicing of the soul is 
fulfilled in Jesus.  It is to these things that Jesus 
declared to the world – “Today, I have filled this in 
your hearing!”   

As you enter this holiday season, I hope you 
do so marveling at all of what Jesus has done and 
how He has fulfilled prophecy, but most of all I hope 
you spend time marveling and giving thanks at how 
Jesus has fulfilled the longings of your heart.  

Grace and Peace - Pastor Trent
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Senior Adult Fellowship 
December 14, 2017 Meeting 

 

This is the SECOND THURSDAY of the month 
 

Program: Huntington High School  
                                      Chamber Choir 

 

Catered by The Scrumptious Company  
 

Donations accepted to help cover the cost. 
 

 

When I was talking to Santa Claus and discussing my Christmas Wish List 
with him, he told me to remind all of the members of the Senior Adult 
Fellowship that the Huntington High School Chamber Choir would be 
returning to our fellowship luncheon this month and that these students would 
be providing another “fantabulous” program. 
 

The Chamber Choir is an advanced choral ensemble comprised of ninth 
through twelfth grade students. The singers must audition and be selected 
based upon their musical ability and poise, among other things, to be a 
member of this select group. The Choir performs a variety of music from all 
periods of history. Special emphasis is placed on acappella singing and 
music by master composers. The choir sings throughout the year and 
performs for numerous church groups and civic organizations, as well as 
presenting concerts at the school.  
 

The choir is directed by David Chenoweth who received a Bachelor’s 
Degree and Master’s degree in Music from Marshall. He has directed the 
Musical Arts Guild of Huntington numerous times and is a charter member of 
the “Renaissance Singers”. He also serves as the Music Director at Highlawn 
Presbyterian Church.  
 

Invite a friend and come on out and help us kickoff the Christmas Season and 
enjoy some “Music of the Season”. It will be a memorable program and you 
will be blessed by the talents of the singers and the way they present the 
music for your enjoyment.  
 

 

Roy Maynor 

 
 

 
 
 

 

1   -  Craig Black  
 -  Maura Campbell 
  Dick Meredith 
 2 -  Eleanore Beckett 
  Mary Brown 
  Aaron Caviani   
3 -  Reid Frye  

  Silas Jordan  
   Katelyn Mann 
  Trena Wise 
 5 - Alexus Emerson 
 6   -  Christie Jeffrey 
 7   -  Mary Wilkes 
 8 - Ashley Maynard 
  Sam McClure     
10 -  Minnie Harris 
13 - David McMellon 
14   - Adam Jeffrey 
 Major Simms  
15   - Jerry Johnson  
16 - Craig Coster 
  Ryan McGuffin 
17 - Tim Haney 
  Toni Madden 
  David Watkins 
18 - Ellen Walker 
19 - Dewey Brown 
  Mason Elam 
  Nate Jones 
  Marshall Summers 
23 - Roy Maynor 
  Dorothy Wood 
24   - Emily Brumfield 
 Brenda Carman 
25   - Rebecca Hampton 
 Katelyn McGuffin 
27 - Jeannie Harlow 
  Barbara Pauley 
  Don Walker 
30   - Kevin Blake 
 Adria Fox 
 Michelle Morgan 
31 - Mark Kessinger 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                 Happy Anniversary 
 

 

Norm & Fern Allred     Dec. 6  

Kyle & Jo Ann Cook     Dec. 7 

Craig & Lori Coster     Dec. 11 
Jim & Dorothy Castleberry Dec. 14 

Jack & Glenna Hendrick Dec. 17  

Joe & Toni Collins Dec. 19 

Audy & Laura Perry Dec. 19 (25th) 

Jim & Jenny Benson Dec. 21 (55th) 

Cam & Mary Brown Dec. 24 

Robert & Paula Paden Dec. 26 

John & Laura Bishop Dec. 27 

Walter & Marion Sansom Dec. 29  

Jim & Nancy McSweeney Dec. 30 
Josiah & Ashley Wise Dec. 30 (1st) 

Chris & Kerry Fizer Dec. 31 

 

December 

Birthdays 

Deadline for information for the 
January 2018 issue of Bridges is 

Wednesday, Dec. 20! 

“The only blind person at 
Christmastime is he who 
has not Christmas in his 

heart.” 
 

     — Helen Keller 



New Baptist Church            December 2017 Bridges Newsletter 

   3

 

New Baptist Church in Mission 

December  2017 

 
Thank You!!! 
 

Sunday Mission Luncheon: The potluck mission luncheon in November was another success!  Thank 
you for your continued support for Pastor Dasnis and his ministry that allows him to be a full-time pastor.  
Being full-time allows him to be available for the congregation daily. 
 

Upcoming Events: Mark your calendar now! 
 

There will be no mission dinners in December.  Be on the lookout for January dates in the future. 
 

Service Updates: 
 

Fall Festival:  We, the mission board, cannot express enough thanks for all your hard 
work to pull off another Fall Festival.  We had some 
trials with the weather, but we overcame in a mighty 
way.  Glory to God is not dependent on weather.  We 
were still able to welcome 832 people into our building; 
meaning over 800 people heard the Gospel message 
as it is shared through scripture.  We had over 100 volunteers ranging 
from cutting coupons, hanging signs, advertising, registration, food, 
games, story tellers, decorators, cake bakers and prayer warriors.  If you 
were involved with that day in any way THANK YOU, THANK YOU, 

THANK YOU!!! 
 

Marcum Terrace: Thank you to all who helped serve our annual Thanksgiving dinner to the residents of 
Marcum Terrace.  It was a fun evening of loving on people in our community.  We were able to provide a 
delicious Thanksgiving meal to 141 people.  Children had a blast making crafts and playing games.  
Books were provided for all age groups ranging from The Bernstein Bears God Loves You, God’s 
Promises for Kids and the Bible were a few.  Children were also given a tote full of goodies, and adults 
won prizes through a raffle.  A wonderful time was had by all. 
 

 

Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes: Thank you to everyone who filled a shoebox.  We had right 
around 200 shoeboxes collected this year!!!  That means not only do 200 
kids receive a gift, possibly for the first time, but more importantly 200 
kids get to hear the Good News of Christ.  They will be able to hear that 
the creator of the universe loves them enough to send His son to earth.  

They get to hear that the all-powerful God made them for a purpose and He hasn’t forgotten about them.  
They get to hear the love of Christ for the first time.  Thank you for making a difference in the kingdom of 
God by filling a shoebox.  God has big plans for those gifts!  Please visit their website if you would like to 
watch some videos of the impact this ministry has across the globe. 
http://video.samaritanspurse.org/download-operation-christmas-child-videos/ 
 

 

Food Pantry: In October the food pantry continued to server our 
community in a mighty way.  The number of families/individuals this 
ministry is able to serve is amazing.  In September they were able to 

serve 353 families, totaling 781 people made up of 224 children, 414 adults, 143 senior adults!  250 
backpacks were given to students at Highlawn Elementary School to help those students have food to eat 
over each weekend.  In addition to food 33 hygiene kits were distributed and 30 senior citizen boxes.  Our 
food pantry ministry continues to look for help every week but especially on the 3rd Tues of every month 
as that is the day food is delivered.  If you have a truck that can help pick up the deliveries or you are 
willing to help unload the trucks please see Joyce Mannon for details on how to become involved.   
In addition to the large food delivery on the 3rd Tuesday of each month, the food pantry is now also adding 
an additional box of food for 30 senior citizens each month. 
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Missions Continued 
 

Giving Opportunities: 
 

Christmas Offering:  Each year we at NBC have a special offering throughout the month of December.  
The total of the offering will be split between two ministries: The Weirton Christian Center and the Retired 

Ministers and Missionaries Offering.  
The Weirton Christian Center, located in Weirton, WV, has been providing care for 
children in the community free of charge for 94 years.  Some of their ministries 
include After-school programs, RAZE program, Literacy programs, emphasis on 
fitness and nutrition, transportation, God time, donations of school supplies, 
entrepreneurial program, community garden, sign language and singing/dance 
group, music lessons, fenced-in basketball court and playground, summer 

programs, visitation room for parental visits for children in foster care, and scholarships for summer 
camps.  As you can see this is a very busy ministry.  In 2006, they were supporting approximately 40 
students.  In 2015, that number reached 277.  They have recently broken ground on their Build-A-Building 
Campaign.  They are building a new facility all under one roof that allows for the increase in children they 
currently serve and the increase that may come in the future.  “The plans are developed for a two-story 
building at our current location on Elm Street.  We have given the funds to purchase the property adjacent 
to the Christian Center. ” (www.weirtonchristiancenter.com) Their presence has a huge impact in the 
community of Weirton.  Lives are being changed and children know they are loved by the workers but 
more importantly by God by attending their programs.  For more information, please visit their website at 
www.weirtonchristiancenter.com. 
 

The Retired Ministers and Missionaries Offering is a special offering 
through the American Baptist Churches USA given to retired ministers, 
missionaries, and their widowed spouses as a thank you for their service.  
“Retired Ministers and Missionaries Offering (RMMO) provides financial 
support for the retired ministers, missionaries and widowed spouses who 
have helped build our churches.  Your church’s offering makes it possible 
to provide emergency assistance in times of crisis and to send a Thank 
You check to those who are eligible.  Through your generous giving in 

2016 we raised $1,059,444.  That allowed 3,443 checks distributed to recipients and families.  Over the 
years recipients have used these funds to pay for home repairs, and pay for an array of medical, dental 
and prescription expenses.” (www.abc-usa.org) 
 

Please join us in supporting two wonderful ministries.  You can place your check or money in the offering 
any Sunday in December.  Please write Christmas Offering on the memo line of your check or envelope 
with your cash. 
 

Alternate Gift Ideas:  
 

 
Do you have difficulty thinking of gift ideas for everyone at Christmas?  Let me introduce you to some 
alternate gift ideas that make a lasting impact.  Instead of going to your local store to hopefully be 
inspired, get them a gift that makes a drastic impact to families across the globe.  World Vision, 
Samaritan’s Purse and Heifer International are a few ministries that provide these alternatives.  Each 
ministry has their own variety, ranging from purchasing an animal (or a portion of one) for a family to raise 
and make a living from to paying for schooling for a child to providing clean water by buying a well.  For 
example, you can purchase a pig, which can provide up to 16 piglets a year that can then be eaten or 
sold for profit and the manure boosts crop productivity.  Heifer International  has a Passing on the Gift 
agreement that a family that receives an animal will then pass on one offspring to another family in need.   
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Missions Continued 
 

These truly are gifts that keep on giving.  Here is an excerpt from the Heifer International gift catalog that 
sums up these gifts as a whole. 
 

 

“Dear Friend and Partner, 
There’s a reason why people the world over call this The Most Important Christmas Catalog in the 
World:  These gifts change lives.  They change the lives of a family in need who receives the 
livestock your gift helps us provide.  For the first time in their lives, they will know the dignity of 
self-reliance.  They will be able to put food on the table and earn income for clean water, 
medicine, school and better homes. 
They are gifts that will change the life of your gift recipient.  Together, you can share the 
experience of helping a family transform their future and make a difference in the world.  And they 
are gifts that will change your life by creating an unbreakable bond with a family half a world away 
who will be forever grateful for the trust you are about to place in them.  So this year, show your 
friends, family or co-workers just how much you care by giving them one of these great Christmas 
gifts from Heifer International – the most important gifts in the world.” 
 

For more information visit these websites: 
 

www.heifer.org/catalog 
www.samaritanspurse.org then click on the link for Christmas gift catalog. 
https://donate.worldvision.org/ways-to-give/gift-catalog 

 

If your loved one enjoys jewelry, another option is BeadforLife.  BeadforLife creates jewelry from 
“recycled paper by Ugandan women working to lift their families out of poverty.  BeadforLife is a non-profit 
organization dedicated to fighting poverty by creating opportunities for sustainable income.”   

Visit their website www.beadforlife.org/shop/ for more information. 
 

Let this Christmas be a time a not only giving gifts but changing the world. 
 

New Baptist Prays for the Nations:  
 

Nation of the Month: Yemen  
Websites with information about the Yemen: 
 Operation World prayer profile: http://www.operationworld.org/yeme 
Prayer Cast Video: http://www.prayercast.com/yemen.html 
Joshua Project Unreached People Groups: https://joshuaproject.net/countries/YM 
If you have a country that is near and dear to your heart that you would like for us to pray for, or you 
would like to volunteer to lead the prayer one month please see Abigail Harman. 
 

Christmas Baskets 
The Stella Fuller Foundation has provided New Baptist (7th year in a 
row) with their Christmas Food Basket grant of $3,000.  Our goal is to 
pack approximately 130 – 140 baskets.  These baskets will be given to 

families that are identified and referred through Information and Referral and will be distributed through 
the Food Pantry on Tuesday, December 19.    
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Food Pantry Needs for December:  

 Canned Goods 
 

ravioli or spaghettios 
(for the backpack ministry) 

 

beef stew, chili, pork & beans, 
pinto beans 

(for the homeless as well as 
regular food pantry clients) 

 

When you are buying your own groceries what about 
picking up a few cans for the Food Pantry to help stock 

their shelves? 
 

Financial gifts are also very much appreciated. 
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       Thursday, December 21, 2017 
       6:30 PM 

 
 

When I think about Christmas celebrations, my first thoughts are of being at Mama and Papa 
Crouch's house on Christmas Eve. All of my Dad's brothers and their families were there. Mama was a great 
cook and she would put out a real spread for the meal. We also opened the presents from each other that 
night. Before we opened the presents, we would gather around as Papa would read the Christmas story 
from Luke's gospel. My memory is very vivid and warm of those many Christmas Eve's together. On 
Christmas afternoon we would go to Mama Robinson's house for a similar gathering. Although not all my 
mother’s brothers and sisters (there were nine and three more half-sisters) were there the celebration was 
just as sweet. My grandparents have all gone to be with the Lord, my mom is in assisted living, all their 
houses have been sold and we have lost our extended family gathering place. Now we celebrate at our 
house. We share the time with my sister, a couple of cousins and friends. It is not the same as it used to be. 
I miss those times with the whole family but the tradition of centering Christmas around Christ lives on in our 
own celebrations.  
 

 What do you remember most about Christmas? Many of you also have long-standing family 
traditions for the Christmas celebration. Those traditions have great meaning and bring much joy to us. For 
many of you it is the Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at church. I look forward to sharing that with you 
again this year. 
 

 For others though Christmas is time of struggle and pain because of the loss of family and friends 
during the year. Let me invite you to our “Longest Night” service where we reflect, remember our loved ones 
and then recall just what the birth of the Savior means. The service will begin at 6:30pm on Thursday, 
December 21. If you know someone that struggles at Christmas, invite them and then come with them and 
share the service together. 
   

 Whatever your traditions are; wherever you celebrate them; be sure you center them on Christ.  
 

 It is so easy to get caught up in the rush of Christmas that we forget the meaning and purpose of the 
season. Remember it is Jesus' birthday that we celebrate and that the angel declared to us the "greatest 
news ever announced, and it's for everyone. The Savior, yes the Messiah, the Lord is born tonight in 
Bethlehem." 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

News from Children’s Church 
 

 Children’s Choir Christmas Program Reminders: 
 

      Our only dress rehearsal is Saturday, Dec 9th at 10am followed by our Christmas Party.  
   On this day please arrive early to check your child in leaving a contact phone number. You  
   may pick up your child at 12:30 on the Wild Side. Children are asked to wear comfortable  
   clothing and shoes for our rehearsal.  

        On Sunday Dec 10th please have your child to church by 10:30am and meet us on the Wild 
    Side. The children are asked to wear “the colors of Christmas” attire in their shirts, pants,  
   dresses, etc.  
       It has been a blessing to work with our NBC children in preparing for this Christmas 
   program. We pray your child has received a blessing as well, in uncovering all the colors of  
  Christmas.  
 

  Thank you, John and Kim, Brian and Amy 
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 It’s Christmas time!  Through the month of December, the youth are 
really mixing things up.  We are switching up our program just to change 
pace and enjoy this festive time of year to grow as a community.  

  

• Wednesdays – December 6, 13, 20 (6:30-7:30) – a time 
 of games, worship and teaching; Note these nights are 
 compressed to one hour, don’t be late! 

 

• Sunday, December 3, 6:30pm – Church-
wide Christmas Concert from the Jason  

           Lovins Band  (pre-party starting at 
           5:30pm with an ugly Christmas sweater 
           contest) 
 

• Sunday evening, December 10 – Destination Christmas event 
 

• Sunday, December 17 - we will be travelling to different church member’s houses for a 
progressive dinner, leaving the church at 6pm and returning at 8pm.   
 

• Wednesday, December 27 - we’ll compete against Hurricane Baptist, 5th Ave. Baptist, 
and Oakwood Baptist youth groups in the Annual WVBC West Broomball Championship   
 

With all of these events and a change of pace, we encourage all of our youth to bring their 
friends to experience the joy of Christmas and the love of this Christ-centered community.   

 

In addition to all of the fellowship events in December, the youth will be hosting a Mission Dinner 
(spaghetti) on December 10, to support their 2018 Bolivia Trip.  This will follow the New Baptist Church 
Children’s Choir program and we would love to see families stick around and enjoy lunch together.  Also, 
if you happen to be at Heritage Farms for their Christmas Village on December 1,2,8,9 we will be selling 
hot chocolate and s’mores to support our mission trip.   

 

If you have youth from 6-12th grade in your family and would like more information about any of 
these activities or would like to be added to our text list to get updates, please feel free to contact Lee at 
304-618-1338 or leeboso@gmail.com. 

Praying for you to experience the joy of Christ through this upcoming month.  In the midst of a 
diverse set of programing at New Baptist, reach out to your friends and invite them to an event where 
they might hear the Good News of Jesus coming to be with us!  Christmas isn’t just a time of fun events 
and activities, but a chance to experience the joy of Christ present with us! 

 

Lee<>< 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Judy’s Shawls will 
meet on Monday, Dec. 4 at 6:40pm in the 
Bykota Room.  Come on out and join us 
in making prayer shawls. 

 Sherri Smith, daughter of Bob Smith 
 and vice-president of academic affairs 
 at Marshall University, is the author of 
 an editorial in a recent issue of the 
 Herald-Dispatch. The article focused 

 on the importance of college students’ graduating 
within four years. “We want them to graduate in four 
years, with less debt, a solid resume, and enter the 
workforce sooner rather than later,” Sherri said. Over 
the past 20 years, more than 31 million students have 
enrolled in college and left without a degree. The 
school is working to remedy the situation. 

 

In late November, Isabelle Jones, granddaughter of 
Pete and Anita Jones, made her theatrical debut in 
Marshall University’s annual production of “A Christmas 
Carol” in the role of Gillian Cratchit. Congratulations to 
the budding actress! 
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Prayer Concerns 
(Please let the church office know if there are any names that need to be added or removed from the prayer concern list.) 

 

Church Family and Friends:  Karen Pruitt Adams, Cheryl Adkins, Coralie Adkins, 
Susan Arthur, Patricia Blankenship, Philip Scott Burt, Marie Carter, Jim & Dorothy Castleberry,  
Joe Ciccarelli, Mary Clifton, Jack Cook, Brittany Crockett, Lisa Daniels, Marion Davis,  
Rose Davis, Sally Davis, Bob & Sally Flanders, Phyllis Gould, Patty Green, Doug Hager, Doris Halcombe, John Hall, 
Josh Hammer, Minnie Harris, Bill Herrold, Scott Jackson, Allison Sheils Kays, Virginia Lawrence, Betty Maynor, John 
Meadows, Joe Midkiff, Linda Miller, Barbara Pauley, Jack Rickman, Dale Riley, Charlie Shorey, Major & Lynnette 
Simms, Darrell Spurlock, Jim Spurlock, Raymond & Carolyn Spurlock, David Stevenson, Julie Stinespring, Sandy 
Taylor, Earl & Teresa Trawick, Pat Vickers, Sharon Wimmer 
 

Pray also for our pastors and our church; the community around us; unsaved loved ones; our military personnel; our 
government leaders; our country 
 
Deaths in the Church Family 
 

 
John Junior Hall, 94, went home to be with the Lord whom he so faithfully served, Wed. Nov. 1. 
John joined 20th St. Baptist in 1991 and was a faithful member until his illness. After the passing of  
his wife Donna, he lived with his granddaughter Melissa Spurlock. 
 
 
 
 

 Lawrence Lyman Pauley, 87, of Huntington, passed away on Wednesday, Nov. 22 at Emogene 
Dolin Jones Hospice House. He was retired from the Social Security Administration.  Lawrence 
was a long time member of Beverly Hills Baptist Church and a charter member of New Baptist.  
He was known for his many talents – musician, songwriter, poet and woodworker to name a few.  
Lawrence is survived by his wife, Barbara, daughters Deborah Justice, Susan Blake (Max E. II), and 
Alicia Beal (John); nine grandchildren and six great-grandchildren.  

 
 

The choir will be presenting the cantata “The Greatest Story Ever Told” on Sunday 

morning, December 17, to celebrate the birth of our Lord Jesus.  To prepare for our 

cantata we have scheduled several rehearsals –  

 November 30, Thursday -  6:27pm 
 December 3, Sunday - 4:27pm         
      (Sectionals from 4:27 - 5:15) 
 December 5, Tuesday -  7:00pm     
 December 10, Sunday – 4:27pm                 
       (Sectionals from 4:27 - 5:15) 
 December 15, Friday -  6:27pm 
 December 17 -  CANTATA  11:00am  
 No rehearsal on the evening of the 24th or 31st. 
 No choir nor rehearsal on January 7th. 

 

 

 

“Jesus did not come to make God’s love possible, but to make God’s love visible.”  
 

—Author unknown 
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The Perfect Gift 
 

Do you stress about finding just the right gift for everyone on your Christmas list? Does it 
make the season more a hassle than a joy? Pastor Mike Slaughter reminds us that 
Christmas isn’t about perfect presents for people, as if it were their birthday — or ours. 
Christmas is about the perfect presence of Immanuel, God with us, through the birth of 
Jesus; it’s his birthday, after all! 
  
 

In Christmas Is Not Your Birthday (Abingdon), Slaughter writes, “How funny that it can be 
so hard to find gifts that will please certain family members or friends — the people who 
seem to have everything — and yet it is so clear what the Lord of lords and King of kings 
wants for his birthday. God wants you — your time, your talent and your treasure — used 
in service to others.” 
 

 

    With Humble Hearts 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the staff at New Baptist Church 
 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  
As we celebrate this season, let us look past all the glitter and material gifts to the  

priceless gift of God’s love for us – His son, Jesus Christ. 

Bethlehem’s Church of the Nativity, which marks the likely spot of Jesus’ birth, has a four-
foot-high entrance. Throughout the centuries, the height of the entrance has been lowered 
twice: once to prevent looting and once to keep out camel- and horse-riders.  
 

Because visitors must bow as they enter, this has become known as the Door of Humility. 
It’s a reminder of the reverent, submissive posture our hearts should take as we approach 
our newborn Lord and Savior. It’s also a reminder that Jesus is the narrow door (Luke 
13:24) — the only path to eternal life.  
 

As you worship this Christmas season, whether or not you’re physically able to kneel, 
enter Jesus’ presence with a humble and thankful heart. He alone deserves our reverence 
because he alone is able to save. 



 

                     New Baptist Church 
                     Sanctuary Choir  

 

presents 
 

“The Greatest Story Ever Told” 
 
 

 

Sunday, December 17 – 11:00am 
 

    

Christmas Season 2017 at New Baptist Church 
 

     NEW BAPTIST CHURCH      
610 28TH STREET         
HUNTINGTON WV  25702      
         

 
 
 
           
 

       

 
 
   New Baptist Church 
 610 28th Street 
 Huntington WV  25702 

  
    Office Hours: 
 

 10:00 AM – 5:00 PM 
 Tuesday thru Friday 
 
 

   Phone: 
   304-523-3355 
 

 Fax: 
 304-523-3399  
 
  E-mail: 
newbaptist2008@gmail.com 
 
 

    On the Web: 
  www.newbaptistchurch.com 

 
 
 Pastors: 
 

 Rev. Trent Eastman 
   (trente@me.com) 
 

    Rev. Lee Boso 
   (leeboso@gmail.com)  
   
    Rev. Robin Crouch 
   (rlcrouch1948@gmail.com)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Service Hours: 
 

 

Sunday 

 

  9:30 Radio Bible Class 
  9:45  Sunday School 
11:00 Morning Worship 
  Kid’s Church/Nursery 
  4:27 Choir Practice 
  6:00 Awana (Sept. – May) 
    Youth  
  6:30 Evening Service 

 
 

Wednesday 
  

6:30  Prayer Meeting/Bible  
      Study  
  Children’s Choir 
  Youth Pods 

 
 
 
 
 

Children’s Christmas Program 
 

“The Colors of Christmas” 
 

Sunday, December 10        11:00am 

 

Sunday, December 24 
 

Sunday Morning 

     Sunday School – 9:45am 

      Family Worship Service – 11:00am 
  (Childcare available only for nursery 

                  or toddler age) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Thursday, December 21 – 6:30pm 
 

 6:30pm 


